
CENTRAL OFFICE UPDATE 
 

 
 
        
Greetings:  The LaBrae BOE held their regular monthly meeting Monday, April 9, 2018, in the Complex 
Band Room, and conducted the following business: 
 
 Approved the minutes of the March 12, 2018 Board Meeting. 
 Approved the March Financial Report as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved the payment of March Bills as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Accepted the resignation of Donna Bollinger, an Intermediate teacher, effective June 1, 2018. 
 Awarded a high school diploma to James Robert Aldridge Jr., a veteran of the Korean War, per 

O.A.C., O.R.C., and LaBrae Board policies.  
 Authorized participation in the Title I, Title II-A, Title II-D, Title IV, Title IV-A, Title V, IDEA-B, and 

Intervention federally funded programs for the 2018-2019 school year. 
 Approved a memorandum of understanding with Youngstown State University for the College 

Credit Plus program for the 2018-2019 school year. 
 Approved limited and continuing contracts for classified staff as presented. 
 Approved a policy of paying substitute route drivers a substitute rate equal to 90% of the current 

step one hourly driving rate negotiated with OAPSE Local 278 once a driver achieves the 26th full 
day of service in a fiscal year, effective April 2, 2018. 

 Approved athletic supplemental contracts for the 2017-2018 school year. 
 Acknowledged and accepted donations from Thomas Steel Strip Corp. and TATA Sons Limited for 

the All for Books program at Bascom Elementary. 
 Approved the use of facilities for the TC Young Bucks Travel Baseball and LaBrae Scout Alumni 

Association.  
 Approved the hiring of Richard Jones as the Transportation, Building and Grounds Supervisor, 

and authorized the Superintendent to execute an employment contract effective March 26, 2018 
through June 30, 2020. 
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